
REPORT OF THE ACADEMIC AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 
COUNCIL OF TRUSTEES 

Indiana University of Pennsylvania 

March 7, 2024 
 



Next, Provost Luetkehans introduced Miko Rose, founding dean of IUP’s proposed college of 

osteopathic medicine. Dr. Rose provided an update on funding and fundraising, outreach 

efforts with regional healthcare and government partners, progress toward accreditation, 

and recruitment of additional college of osteopathic medicine staff. Dr. Rose also shared 

information about a new collaborative research project between IUP and the Pennsylvania 

Area Health Education Center that will add significantly to the understanding of the 

characteristics and needs of primary care physicians who practice in rural areas. These 

findings will contribute to IUP’s recruitment and enrollment strategy for the proposed 

college of osteopathic medicine and will more broadly contribute to addressing the shortage 

of primary care physicians in rural areas across the nation. Hilliary Creely, dean of the 

School of Graduate Studies and Research, is also a collaborator on this project. 

 

This concludes my report. 

 

Mark Holman, Chair 

Academic Affairs Committee 


